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TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council
THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager

FROM: Rachel Sykes, Public Works Director

DATE: May 22, 2023

SUBJECT:

Consideration of Resolution 5698-23 Awarding the Bid for the Construction of the 2023 Pavement
Maintenance Program

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends Council approve the resolution to allow the City Manager to execute a contract
with Brix Paving Northwest to construct the 2023 Pavement Maintenance Program in the amount
of $1,108,632.25.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The project will overlay a segment of Ibach Street, between 108" Avenue and Graham’s Ferry, as
well as a segment of Avery Street between Boones Ferry Road and Martinazzi Avenue, as shown
on Attachment A. Over 5,000 feet of roadway will be overlaid under the scope of the proposed
contract, along with ADA ramp replacements and catch basin retrofits.

The project was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on April 24 and April 26, 2023. The
City received 3 bids prior to the close of the bid period on May 9, 2023. Brix Paving was the lowest
qualifying bidder for the project for $1,108,632.25

The City consulted with Otak Engineering for design of the project. Otak has reviewed the bids and
issued a recommendation to award the project for $1,108,632.25. The Bid Award
Recommendation letter can be found in Attachment B.

OUTCOMES OF DECISION:

Adopting Resolution 5698-23 will allow the City to proceed with the 2023 Pavement Maintenance
Program as described in the Executive Summary section above and shown on the attached project
map.

ALTERNATIVES TO RECOMMENDATION:
The City Council could choose not to adopt Resolution 5698-23 and not proceed with this year’s
2023 Pavement Maintenance Program. This is not recommended.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:
Funds for this project are budgeted in Road Utility Fund.

ATTACHMENTS:

- Attachment A — Project Map



- Attachment B — Bid Award Recommendation from OTAK
- Resolution 5698-23



